SWING, SLIDIN’ & SEE-SAWIN’

Children’s play equipment can be hazardous to their health!

Most housing authorities (especially for recent installations of equipment) are aware of and follow the guidelines provided by the Consumer Products Safety Commission for the purchase, installation and maintenance of playground equipment.

[If you are not aware of these guidelines, go to their website at http://www.cpsc.gov/ and download a copy.]  The safety problem is caused by their residents and the home playground equipment they own.

The Consumer Products Safety Commission recently concluded a study of injuries that occurred on and around home playground equipment.  The study period was 1990 to 2000.  Approximately 70% of all playground-related deaths during that period occurred on home playgrounds!  Three quarters of those deaths were related to hanging from ropes, cords and other types of swings.  The other one quarter was from tipping over or collapse of the equipment and falls from the equipment.

Why is this of concern to you?  Because many of you have this equipment on your properties.  And much of that equipment is located in common areas or unfenced areas adjacent to residences.  This equipment is easily accessible to, not only the owner’s children, but any others who wander by.  This is an “attractive nuisance” and will be the reason the bereaving parents will sue you!

How can you deal with this exposure?

· Prohibit home playground equipment in your common areas and outside securely enclosed yard areas; or

· Obtain indemnification from the residents (if home playground equipment is not an enclosed area) and require them to purchase renters’ liability insurance (minimum limits of $        ) and name the housing authority as an additional insured. This insurance should be primary and not require contribution from your coverage.

If you have any questions about this issue or your own playground equipment, call the HARRP office.
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